TROY STATE UNIVERSITY-DOTHAN





VOLUME II. NO. 3

\*\*\*A NEWSLETTER FROM THE DOTHAN CAMPUS\*\*\*

MARCH 1, 1985

The Troy State University Faculty and Staff Newsletter is distributed monthly by the office of University Affairs. It is intended to be a vehicle for the dissemination of information to employees of the University. Suggestions as to format and content of the Logos will be welcomed by the University Affairs staff. Employees are encouraged to submit data for inclusion no later than the 25th of each month.

#### -GENERAL INFORMATION-

The State Department of Education review team visited TSU-Dothan in February and gave the Education department a good report making only a few recommendations

The Nursing students conducted a blood pressure and cardiovascular risk screening on Wednesday, February 6. Fifty people were screened and four were advised to seek medical attention.

## -FINAL EXAM SCHEDULE FOR WINTER QUARTER, 1985-

All final exams for the Winter Quarter, 1985, are to be scheduled for Monday, March 18, and Tuesday, March 19 as follows:

Monday and Wednesday Classes

Monday, March 18, 1985 At regularly scheduled time

Tuesday and Thursday Classes

Tuesday, March 19, 1985 At regularly scheduled time

Monday Night Only Classes

Monday, March 18, 1985 5:00-7:05 Fort Rucker -5:30-7:35 Dothan

Wednesday Night Only Classes

Monday, March 18, 1985 7:10-9:15 Fort Rucker 7:40-9:45 Dothan Tuesday Night Only Classes

Thursday Night Only Classes

Classes Meeting 4 Days Per Week

Tuesday, March 19, 1985 5:00-7:05 Fort Rucker 5:30-7:35 Dothan

Tuesday, March 19, 1985 7:10-9:15 Fort Rucker 7:40-9:45 Dothan

Monday, March 18, 1985 8:00-10:20 8:00 A.M. Classes 10:30-12:50 10:30 A.M. Classes 1:15-3:35 1:15 P.M. Classes

Tuesday, March 19, 1985 8:00-10:20 9:15 A.M. Classes 10:30-12:50 11:45 A.M. Classes

Any faculty members having conflicts with classes taking Exams at scheduled times should contact Dr. Grimmer.

# -SPRING QUARTER SCHEDULE-

Pre-registration Registration Classes Begin

March 11-14 March 25-26 March 27

## -SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENT --

Congratulations to Robert Bullock who is the proud father of a 7'4% ounce 20" baby girl named Lynsey Nichole born February 26.



### -BIRTHDAY CALENDAR-

Each month the names of the fulltime faculty and staff members having birthdays will be listed. Any employee that wishes to not be included should contact University Affairs.

\*\*\*MARCH BIRTHDAYS\*\*\*
Ms. Jolene Creamer-----8
Dr. Robert Wilkinson-----19

#### -PEOPLE IN THE NEWS-

Dr. Mary Jo Pollman spoke to members of the Unitarian Church on February 3, 1985 on the topic: The Religious Influences of Four Educational Reformers: Freidrick Troebel, John Pistalozzi, Horace Mann and Elizabeth Peabody. She also attended Board meetings of the Alabama Association of Early Childhood Teacher Education and the Alabama Association for Young Children at Auburn University in Montgomery on February 22.

Dr. Leonard Roberts addressed the Alpha Delta Kappa meeting on February 19. His topic dealt with "The Historic Roots of Prison Reform: A Story of Progress and Failure".

Mr. Wade Keller was the guest speaker at a recent Officer's Wives Club meeting. He also spoke at the Dale County Board of Realtors monthly meeting on February 21. He presented tax information and the latest developments on the new business expense law.

Dr. Patricia Fritchie will serve as conference coordinator for the Young Author's conference sponsored by the Wiregrass Reading Council (WRC) and hosted by TSU-Dothan on April 13.

Pam Williamson and Pam Willis attended the National Association for Student Personnel Administrators Annual State Workshop on February 8 at the University of Alabama in Birmingham. The subject of the workshop was "College Legal Issues of the 80's".

Dr. Mohundro and Dr. Pollman will present "Peace Keeping Techniques In An ECE Classroom" at the Alabama Association For Young Children meeting in Montgomery, Alabama on February 23.

Mrs. Sandra Faria participated in a nursing workshop sponsored by the American Heart Association February 28. The workshop was entitled "Nursing Care of The Cardiovascular Patient".

Dr. Sarah Patrick attended the Alabama Council on Computer Education January 25-26 in Montgomery. She also attended the District XI meeting of the Alabama Council of Teachers of Mathematics February 5 in Enterprise.

Mrs. Pamela Williamson and Ms. Jackie Huber were selected as Outstanding Young Women of America for 1984 in recognition of their outstanding ability, accomplishments, and service to the community.

## \*\*\*EMPLOYEE FEATURE\*\*\*

This months employee feature is Mrs. Sandra Faria.

Mrs. Faria is the BSN Coordinator of TSU Dothan/Fort Rucker and is a Troy School of Nursing faculty member. Serving as the head of the Nursing Outreach program she teaches and advises all nursing students in Dothan and works closely with the Troy campus. She attends faculty

EMPLOYEE FEATURE CON'T ...

meetings on the Troy campus and serves on various University committees.

Joining the TSU staff with some 16 years experience in the medical field, Mrs. Faria has worked to establish the nursing program in Dothan, and she's pleased with the fact that 42% of her students have pursued their Masters degree after graduation. According to Mrs. Faria she enjoys sharing her learning experiences as well as professional ones with students, and after having worked in the medical profession for so long, she finds teaching to be a very rewarding change in many ways.

Mrs. Faria's ready smile and warm personality have made her a favorite among the faculty, staff and students, and combined with her teaching ability has helped to make the nursing program a success.

Away from her professional duties, Mrs. Faria enjoys reading and travelling around Alabama and Florida with her husband. However, what she enjoys most is spoiling "Mickey", their 15 pound child --- a Silver Schnauzer!